


WIDWORTHY PARISH COUNCIL
Parish Clerk: Carol Miltenburg, Colhayne Close, Colhayne Lane, 
Shute, Devon, EX13 7QQ
Tel:- 01404 831080   e mail:- clerk@widworthy.eastdevon.gov.uk


A meeting of the Widworthy Parish Council was held in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday, March 19th, 2019 which commenced at 7.30pm. 
Those present:- Cllrs Rob Gardner, David Oliver,  Andrew Pearsall (Chair), Janet Twist; Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC); Carol Miltenburg (Clerk) and 1 member of the public Mr Gary Knight.
Minutes

1. Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Graham Godbeer (EDDC) and Martin Shaw (DCC).  

2. The Council received and confirmed the minutes.  The Chairman duly signed the minutes of the meeting held on January 15th. 

3. Declarations of Interest for this meeting.  Cllr Twist (membership of the CLT and also as previous resident of Rookery Cottage).

4. Matters arising from the previous minutes.  
Donations – Honiton Red Box – the Clerk advised that the Red Box scheme were very pleased with the Councils donation.  The thank you letter for our donation from 1st Honiton Scouts was acknowledged – the money will be used to purchase tents for the group.  
Noticeboard – it was agreed to enquire about possible sites before the next meeting.

5. Reports from councillors – 
District – Cllr Parr reported on the tour of Blackdown House – some Councils had missed the e mail. It is hoped to arrange some more dates in the future. EDDC have allocated funding to install electric car charging points in their car parks, this work will be done as pay machines are replaced.  EDDC are presently investigating suitable equipment and operators. 
CLT update – Cllr Twist reported that the CLT are awaiting various reports including borehole before progress can happen.  The CLT has regular meetings to monitor progress.

6. Highways issues – A35 update and general Cllr Pearsall reported that he has been chasing the MP Neil Parish and requested that he continue to chase the Transport Minister concerning the numerous meetings on the A35 in Wilmington cancelled by the Highways England.  Hedges encroaching pavements – some hedges are still encroaching the pavements – the Clerk to write to Highways England.


7. Planning Applications 
19/0279/LBC - Rookery Cottage Widworthy Court – the Council had no objections to this application.  
18/2656/ADV The Council felt that the sign would sign would be overly intrusive and out of character in the proposed location, which is within the AONB.  Similar applications from others for signs in the locality (in less obtrusive locations) have been refused by EDDC Planning previously and the Council felt this should be no different.

8. Finance – Payments:-. C Miltenburg – £496.66 (salary & expenses); Mrs Sansom £40 re bus stop; Payments received - none.  The Council agreed this.
The Clerk circulated a copy of the reconciled accounts and bank statements.  As the signatories for the bank account will change at the next meeting it was agreed the Clerk would arrange the cheque for the Councils insurance (via Came & Co) before the next meeting.

9. Elections / new councillors.  Cllr Gardner advised he will not be standing again due to work commitments; Cllr Twist will be unable to stand as she is no longer qualified via residence status. Interest has been expressed by one resident to date and there may be one other.  The Clerk has republished the poster on the Spotted Wilmington facebook site and has another notice in the news section of the Council website.

10. Emergency Planning  
Defibrillator – this is now fully registered with the SW ambulance service. The Council agreed that given sufficient interest another CPR/defibrillator training session could be held which could be funded by the Council.  This will also allow the Council to get volunteers for the village help line.  Devon Community Resilience Forum -noted.  It was also agreed to produce a map of the village showing house names, this has proved very useful in Offwell.

11. Discuss any correspondence received. Calor rural community fund – the Clerk was asked to forward this to the Village Hall Chairman, Mr Philip Webber.

12. [bookmark: _GoBack]Any other business – As this was the last meeting of the Parish Council before the elections, Cllr Pearsall thanked the Councillors for all the work they have undertaken on behalf of the residents of Wilmington and Widworthy.  He especially thanked Cllrs Gardner and Twist who will not be standing again and presented them with a bottle of wine.

13. Date of Annual meeting of the Parish. It was agreed to hold this from 7pm before the first meeting of the new Parish Council on May 14th.

14. Date of the next meeting:  May 14th, 2019 at 7.30pm – First meeting of the new Parish Council at Wilmington Village Hall.

The meeting finished at 8.50pm 
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